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Dear PJ Ballinger, 
 
Freedom of Information Act request 
 
Thank you for your emails dated 13 August 2012 requesting information from NHS 
Derbyshire County.  
 
Please be aware that I am responding to all three requests, on behalf of NHS Derbyshire 
County and NHS Derby City, now operating as NHS Derbyshire Cluster.  
 
You asked us to provide the following information: 
 
Ref. 364 
 
     Would you please be so kind as to provide the numbers of children 
     under the age of 5 years under the care of the Health Visiting 
     Service during each of the years 2006-2011 who: 
     1. Had a Child Protection Plan 
     2. Were identified as 'Children in Need' 
     3. Were identified as 'Children with Special Needs' 
     4. Were identified as living in families/homes where at least one 
     adult was identified as needing extra support. 
 
Ref. 365 
 
     For the years 2006-2012 can you state for each year the numbers of 
     Specialist Health Visitors (Public Health Nurse Practitioners) AfC 
     grade 7 working in the following areas 
     1. Haemoglobinopathies 
     2. Children with Special Needs 
     3. Homeless and Homeless Families 
     4. Gypsies and Travellors 
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     5. Asylum Seekers and Refugees 
     6. Community Development 
     7. Hospital Paediatric Liaison 
 
Ref. 366 
 
     Would you be so kind as to provide: 
     1. Health Visitor caseload numbers of children for 
     2006,2007,2008,2009.2010 and 2011. 
     (please provide average (mean) caseload size, median and range) 
      
     2. Numbers of Health Visitors /Public Health Nurse Practitioners at 
     grade 6 AfC 
     Numbers of Public Health Nurses at grade 5 AfC 
     Numbers of Nursery Nurses at grade 4 AfC 
     for the following years 
     2006,2007,2008,2009,2010,2011 
      

 
I can provide the following information: 
 
I can confirm that, as a commissioning PCT Cluster with no provider services, we do not 
hold this information. We would recommend that Derbyshire Community Health Services 
may hold this information. They can be contacted at the location below:  
 
Derbyshire Community Health Services 
Babington Hospital 
Derby Road 
Belper 
Derbyshire 
DE56 1WH.  
FOI@dchs.nhs.uk  
http://www.dchs.nhs.uk/     
 

I hope that the information meets your requirements.  Should you have any further 
enquiries or queries about this response please do not hesitate to contact me.  However, if 
you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, you can raise any 
concerns you might have by contacting David Sharp, Chief Executive, at the following 
address: Scarsdale, Nightingale Close, Off Newbold Road, Chesterfield, Derbyshire, S41 
7PF. Telephone: 01246 231255.   
 
If you remain dissatisfied, you can apply to the Information Commissioner, who will 
consider whether NHS Derbyshire Cluster has complied with its obligations under the Act, 
and can require NHS Derbyshire Cluster to remedy any problems. You can find out more 
about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the Information Commissioner’s 
website at: www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk.  Complaints to the Information 
Commissioner should be sent to:  FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information 
Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
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Kathryn Jacklin 
Communications Team 
Tel: 01246 514352 
Email: FOI@derbyshirecountypct.nhs.uk 
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